
Welcome to our News Roundup for 3 July 2025. 

Please circulate this widely so that the great events and opportunities

here can benefit as many as possible. Please feel free to copy and

paste any of this news for your own church's noticeboards or

newsletters.

Events Diary

Chill Out with Pride on Saturday 5 July 2025 from 6pm at Wanstead

URC E11 2HD

Bradwell Pilgrimage Saturday 5 July 2025 10am-3:15pm

www.bradwellpilgrimage.co.uk

Aspiring to More Taster Sessions - Locally Recognised Worship

Leader Training on Saturday 12 July 2026 at 10:30 to 15:30 at The

Lumen and Tuesday 2 September 2025 at 19:30 to 21:30 via Zoom

training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Disability Awareness Sunday – 28 September 2025 

Festival of Church Music in Coventry Cathedral on Saturday 11th

October 2025 

150th Anniversary of the World Communion of Reformed

Churches 12 July 2:00pm at the American International Church,

Tottenham Court Road. Free tickets can be reserved here:

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1257520550819?aff=oddtdtcreator

Youth Mental Health First Aid 22 sept - 1 October www.bit.ly/youth-

mhfa

Annual Dr Williams Lecture on Wednesday 29 October, at Senate

House, London University.

Leading Your Church into Growth (LYCiG) 24-26 November 2025 at

the Hayes Centre training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 

 

 

https://www.bradwellpilgrimage.co.uk/
mailto:training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/1257520550819?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa
https://www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa
mailto:training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


News

Church Open for Prayer - 

Friday 27 & Saturday 28 June 2025

Lancaster Road URC

Church Open for Prayer - Friday 27th & Saturday 28th June 2025

 

The event was supported in prayer by our ecumenical partners and local

church leaders some of whom visited over the weekend. We had over

150 people visit from across Enfield. The feedback given by several

visitors was very positive and many found it a very moving experience.

 

Prayer ministry was offered to several people who came in because they

were passing, and not because they attended a church, which was a

blessing to us and them. Several people who attend various activities

 associated with the church, also visited during the weekend.

 

There were thirteen prayer stations around the church, each with a

particular theme and focus using a variety of resources including

activities, like bubble prayers for all ages. There was a selection of prayer

material available free of charge. Refreshments were available through

out the two days provided by members of the North Enfield Pastorate.

 

The resources were supplied and organised by Claire Harris with the help

of Rev Ruth & Stuart Dewis. The weekend ended with the North Enfield

Pastorate joining together for morning worship being led by Claire Harris

with many of the prayer stations open.

Above are some photos of the prayer stations.

 



Amersham Free Church's successful

and enjoyable Eco-Talks and Cream

Teas

Amersham Free Church had a successful and enjoyable Eco-Talks and

Cream Teas day on June 21st, and here are some photos!

Lower right: their speaker telling them how they can welcome wildlife in

their gardens. In the background, kitchen volunteers are getting ready to

serve cream teas!

 

Top left: three speakers, whose subjects included ethical investment and

the Repair Cafe as well as garden wildlife, together with their minister

and members of their group. The bottom left picture is of their nature

table in the vestibule - a regular feature but refurbished for the occasion.

The third picture is of the church garden, with one of the gardeners.



Amersham are also proud to have been given a certificate of Recognition

by Amersham in Bloom, who work hard to make the town

environmentally sustainable as well as beautiful.

      A note from the Green Apostles

An Idea for the Season of Creation

   Does your church have a garden? Could you create a garden? You may



recall Bible Society having a Psalm 23 garden at the Chelsea Flower

Show. It has since inspired some churches to create their own Psalm 23

gardens. Bible Society offer free online resources to help anyone

interested in giving it a go. One church featured in their latest magazine

is benefiting from closer links with their local community, as several

groups make use of their Psalm 23 garden. Their garden has also

become a place where individuals relax and worship as they enjoy a

beautiful and peaceful space. If you’d like to have a go at creating a

garden here is the link to Bible Society resources.

The link to Season of Creation is here

https://seasonofcreation.org

Information

Ministry and Mission Fund

All church treasurers have been asked to complete a proforma, giving

some information regarding their church’s income in 2024, with the

request that these should be returned by 31 May 2025. We are still

waiting to receive a substantial number of these forms and would request

that these are returned to mmfund@urcthamesnorth.org.uk by the 14

July 2025 so the calculations for next year's contribution can be finalised.

Could you please check with your church treasurer to make sure your

church is not one of the ones we are still waiting to hear from. 

National Churches Trust survey: a

reminder

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/get-involved/psalm-23-garden/get-active
https://seasonofcreation.org/


The National Churches Trust survey of places of churches has been

extended to close on Sunday 13 July. The survey is here – it takes about

30 minutes to complete.

 

The purpose of the survey is to demonstrate to Government and

policymakers the important role that churches play in their communities.

It is particularly timely, given the current pressure on public spending

and, in particular, the recent cuts to the Listed Places of Worship Grant

Scheme. The more individual churches that complete it, the more robust

and valuable the overall data will be.

 

What's On

https://www.research.net/r/NationalChurches2025


To book your place

mailto:training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


This is an exciting opportunity for the United Reformed Church to come

together and talk about growth!  We will work through the Leading your

Church into Growth material, encouraging, sharing and praying as we go.

 

Each Synod has been allocated 10 places at this conference in Swanwick,

Derbyshire. 3 places from Thames North Synod have been taken so far,

leaving 7 yet to be filled. The Synod will pay the conference fee;

participants pay the £10 deposit plus cost of travel.

 

To express your interest in attending this conference with the support of

your church, please email:

Julian Templeton

Training and Development Officer

training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 

mailto:training@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


"God is our Sanctuary" Book

The Reverend David Atkinson has recently published a second book of

sermons called "God is our Sanctuary". It contains 34 sermons covering

a wide variety of subjects and Biblical passages. The subjects include

prayer, suffering and doubt. The book costs £10 and all proceeds from

the sale will go to St John's Hospice, Lancaster.

 

Copies can be purchased from: David Atkinson, 13 Ashford Close,

Lancaster, LA1 4QH. Tel: 01524 572702. email:

davidatkinson437@gmail.com

 

David says: "I spent about 18 years of my ministry in the Thames North

Synod retiring in 2013. So there may be people who know me and are

interested in buying a book."

We wanted to share an opportunity to participate in upcoming Youth

Mental Health First Aid online course taking place this September. 

September Online Morning Course – Sessions run 09:30-13:00

Session 1 - Monday 22nd September

Session 2 - Wednesday 24th September

Session 3 – Monday 29th September

Session 4 – Wednesday 1st October

(Participants must attend all 4 sessions in full.)

Register at www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa

 

mailto:davidatkinson437@gmail.com
https://www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa


MHFA England has recently launched a brand-new, updated Youth MHFA

Course, designed to equip you with the knowledge and skills to:

• Recognize the signs of emotional distress or poor mental health in

young people.

• Gain confidence in starting supportive conversations.

• Understand how to safeguard and signpost to appropriate support.

 

This is a fantastic opportunity to enhance your awareness and skills—and

for URC participants, spaces are offered at a Subsidised rate of £35

(usual cost £325 per person)!

The course is aimed at anyone who engages with young people aged 8-

18, and the skills learnt are transferable to other age groups. This fully

updated course is also suitable for those who have previously completed

the Youth MHFA course and are looking to refresh their knowledge.

 

Please share this opportunity with others linked to your local church

community. Don’t miss out—secure your place today! 

Register now: www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa 

 

https://www.bit.ly/youth-mhfa


Register online at www.bit.ly/cw-registration

NB Deadline is 6 July 2025



Vacancies





Safeguarding Training

Synod Training Dates 2025

To book a place on any of the training listed below, please email

safeguarding@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 

 

In person training is TBA and will be limited due to the timescales within

my role and existing cover period.

 

E Learning

Foundation Training and Safeguarding Coordinators Training are available

as e-learning courses.

Simply follow the links below to access the courses.

 

Foundation Safeguarding Training 

https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24

 

Safeguarding Coordinators Training

https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=70

 

mailto:safeguarding@urcthamesnorth.org.uk
https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24
https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=70


Zoom Intermediate Safeguarding Training

 

Saturday 2nd August 2025 - 10.30am – 1.00pm

Advanced Safeguarding Training

Part 1 - Tuesday 16th September 2025 - 6.30pm – 9.00pm

Part 2 - Tuesday 23rd September 2025 - 6.30pm – 9.00pm 

If you would like to keep your inbox clear, please feel free to unsubscribe at the bottom of the

page.

 

This email was sent to {{ contact.EMAIL }}  You received this email because you are

registered with URC Thames North
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